	MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 14 September 2018 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL


Present:- Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman), Cllr. D. May, Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. D. Smith, Cllr. K. Haines 
In attendance:- No others were present.
Public Participation
None     
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION.

1/9/18
Apologies for absence

Received and accepted from  the Clerk, Mr. R.Parker, Cllr. P. Smith and Cllr. M. Stanton.
2/9/18
Variation in order of business


No change deemed necessary
3/9/18
Declarations of members interest

None declared

4/9/18          Planning applications and decisions

Heathers, Repton Road.  -  Replacement Dwelling  - decision pending

Highfield House, Repton Road – Erection/extensions – granted


Rock Cottage – Extension – no objection from the Parish Council – decision pending. 
5/9/18
To confirm the non-exempt minutes of the meeting held on 16 July. 2018
Confirmation proposed by Cllr. D Smith and seconded by Cllr. D. May – carried unanimously. 
6/9/18     To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded


No change deemed necessary
7/9/18      Outstanding Matters.
The grass verge on Repton Road has now been cut, one width to the footpath side and one width to the road side.   The area between the trees is still uncut and further enquiries to be made.
8/9/18      To receive the Clerks Report.
As the Clerk was absent due to ill health there was no Clerks Report.
9/9/18       To receive the Chairman’s Report

The Chairman read a letter from Judy Shorthouse thanking the Parish Council for the 
flowers they sent on her leaving the Parish Council and moving away from the village.

Thanks were expressed to all who helped to organise and take part in the village 
cricket match between the Brickmakers and the Unicorn. It was due to take place on 
the Bank Holiday Sunday but because of inclement weather it was postponed until the 
Monday. A good time was had by all.


Events held in aid of the Pre-school building had been successful with the approximate 
figures being £2,000 for the Arts Festival and £4,000 for the Summer Festival.
10/9/18     To receive reports from Parish Councillors

Councillor Plowman is to contact the Bonfire Committee with reference to this years 
bonfire to set plans in motion.  

Councillor Haines is to enquire the numbers who attended the play mobile during the 
summer.  
11/9/18  Financial Regulations  

The Financial Regulations that are at present in place were discussed and with minor 
adjustment to clause 11.1b and 11.1g, increasing the figure to £1,000, it was agreed 
that they should continue in place. Proposed by Councillor Smith and seconded by 
Councillor Haines. Agreed unanimously.
12/9/18
Common Land Security


Quotations were being sought by Councillor May for the implementation of the 
Common Land security proposal. Bayleys of Rosliston and KVJ Groundworks of 
Derby had not responded and a quotation received from Kevin Doherty of Twyford 
requires some modification and a figure should be available at the next meeting. 
13/9/18       Trim Trail 
Three quotations for the Trim Trail had been obtained and Councillors May and Haines recommended the acceptance of the submission made by Streetscape in the amount of £11,800, subject to the necessary funding being obtained. Mr. Ian Hey of SDDC is to be consulted with reference to obtaining grants to enable this to move forward. Proposed by Councillor Plowman and Councillor Smith and agreed unanimously. Contractors to be notified of the situation.
14/9/18        Prospective Councillors
The Parish Council are one short of their full quota and ask for candidates to put their names forward for consideration. This your opportunity to make a contribution to the local community and have a say in what actions the Council should be taking. It is suggested that interested parties speak to a councillor or the Clerk.
15/9/18 
Crown reduction of silver birch tree 

A petition has been received from a number of residents in Blacksmiths Lane to reduce 
the crown of a silver birch tree opposite 19, Blacksmiths Lane. The Council are to 
consult with the Tree Specialist at SDDC to seek his advice and inform the petition 
organiser of his recommendation.
16/9/18
Poppies

A request has been received from a Parishioner to install a number of poppies on lamp 
posts in the village and asked if the Parish Council would consider providing the 
finance. The poppies are to celebrate the end of the First World War and will be 
removed after the week of remembrance. Costs and availability are to be confirmed 
when the request will receive serious consideration.
17/9/18
Accounts for Payment - agreed

R. Parker   *

Grasscutting 


£240.00

Matt Mansfield      Web site                                     £50.00

R. Parker   *

Flowers



£46.00

R. Parker   *

Cut Hedge 



£60.00

R. Parker  *            Cut balsom and nettles
           £150.00

R. Parker

Allowable Expenses

£39.00
· Re-imbursement to Clerk who had paid contractors direct


To consider requests for s137 payments – None received


The balance of the current account at 30August was £4,165.04 but the above payments 
of £585.00 are not included in that sum. 
18/9/18

         The next Parish Council meeting is scheduled for Friday 12th October 2018 in the 
         Village Hall at 7.45 pm.
         Details of any planning consent applications will be available for viewing at 7.30pm

